From: I
To: -- City Clerk

Subject: fairgrounds_do not accept this decision
Date: Tuesday, October 25, 2022 9:24:38 AM

---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE
OUR EMAIL SYSTEM.---
To all City Council who are responsible:

This is just the most upsetting day!! You would spend over $300 thousand dollars to give us a
chance to explain the precious and sacred meaning and value that is priceless to this
community and now you only want us to have 20 of the 55 acres. This is WRONG! I may only
be one voice, but I am going to find a way to fight this with all of my might.

Someone hacked into my email and blocked me so I could not send an email, but as I wait for
that, I find ways to have a voice.

This is not only disappointing , it is horrid. Do not destroy this property. If you do, your souls
are at risk.

Sincerely,

Lisa Parreira





